
Silver Lake Township
Regular Monthly Meeting

July 5, 2022

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a salute to the flag.

Minutes from the June regular monthly meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan 
Everitt and seconded by Francis Fruehan, approved.

The Treasurer report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Francis Fruehan, approved.

Public Comment:  None

Evan  Everitt  reviewed  the  bids  received  on  the  2021  GMC  pickup  truck  advertised  on  Auctions
International.  The high bid was $47,600.00.  Evan Everitt made a motion to accept the high bid of
$47,600.00 received, Francis Fruehan seconded, approved.  The funds will go back into the equipment
fund.

Evan Everitt reviewed the bids received for the 10 kw military diesel generator that was advertised for
bids on Auctions International.  The high bid received was $14,50.00.  Evan Everitt made a motion to
accept the high bid, Francis Fruehan seconded, approved.

Evan Everitt reviewed phone quotes received for the 24 KW generator ---  $13,750, $15,250.00 and
$16,250.  He explained the township would be responsible for the propane tank as well as the moving
the overhead line to  an underground installation.   Evan Everitt made a motion to approve the bid
received from Jim Histand General Construction in Rome, PA  for $13,750, Francis Fruehan seconded,
approved.

Francis Fruehan received documents from PSATS regarding IRS requirements to update the 401A Plan
for full-time township employees.  The documents will be reviewed and should be ready for adoption at
the August meeting.

The Act 13 check has been received from the state in the amount of $281,176,78.  This is an increase of
$160,537.66 over last year.  This check was deposited in the Act 13 Holding Account

Francis Fruehan read the police report with two incidents plus three traffic stops for the month of June.

Evan Everitt gave the road report – working township roads, Kelly Road project should be started in July.

Assessment permits – none

Driveway permits – none

As no new business was presented, Evan Everitt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Francis Fruehan
seconded, approved.

Sandra Brink Supervisors Present:
Secretary Francis Fruehan

Evan Everitt


